
The May 24, 2021 Green Space Committee Meeting was called to order as a 
Microsoft Team virtual meeting at 10:00AM by our President, Margaret Williford.  
Those members in attendance were Sandy Komasinski, Barbara Vanecko,  Ausra 
Zarins, Terry Bonace and Larry Stanton.  Our Town Council Liaison, Susan Loeb, and 
the Beverly Shores Clerk Treasurer, Ellen Hundt, were also present.  Joan Solbeck 
joined the meeting a little later.  


Ausra Zarins moved and Sandy Komasinski seconded the motion to accept the 
minutes from our April 26, 2021 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.  


Margaret Williford explained that Terry had found lots owned by the Town that we had 
not known about.  Ausra has worked on our list over the years and Margaret said that 
she and  Terry, and Ausra would meet and make certain that we have have a correct 
and up-to-date list of those properties.  We will need to post the updated list on our 
website as soon as it is created.  

 

We then discussed the proposed dates for our work day/learning experience which 
we will plan for in tandem with the ERG committee of ABSR for interested Beverly 
Shores residents to attend.  Terry suggested the following dates:  

     August 28th and August 30th from 9:00 to 10:30 AM

     September 10th from 1:00 to 2:30 PM

     September 11th from 9:00 to 10:30 AM

We would schedule a sign-up day on August 14th and limit attendance to 10 or fewer 
people.  

Those in attendance would be given a guide to plants in the dunes.   Potential lots for 
the first work day/learning experience are one lot at the corner of Vera and Montana or 
one of four  lots on St. Clair or one on the north side of Roberts.  Terry will propose in 
writing the dates and locations with a save-the-date notice in Sand Tracks.  In the 
notice he will outline what we hope to accomplish with this project.  


We will try to come up with a joined logo to use in announcing these events.  Barbara 
will send Terry the Green Space logo so he can work on joining it with the ERG logo.


The sign up for each session will be done via email which Terry volunteered to take 
care of.  

We will hold the session rain or shine, but will cancel for thunderstorms.  


We will plan to meet again on June 28th either by Microsoft Team or very hopefully, in 
person at the Ad Building.  


The meeting was adjourned at 10:38AM.  


Respectfully submitted,  

Barbara Vanecko





